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The truth about wind in Vermont



- To the Editor:

Recent letters from wind power opponents made uninformed claims about the danger of ice throw from wind facilities, along with other misstatements about the reliability of wind power, the sound levels from modern wind turbines, and even the relative success that wind power has achieved in other countries, as well as Vermont's own Searsburg wind power facility.

Although it is unclear to me whether such rhetoric is the result of pure ignorance or a clear intention to mislead, I feel compelled to set the record straight in order that the current debate over wind power in Vermont not be clouded by blatantly false information.

First, there is the claim that ice shedding from turbines in winter is somehow an insurmountable problem for wind energy. There is no evidence whatsoever from my experience working with Green Mountain Power at its 6MW wind facility in Searsburg over the past eight winters that there have been any unusual problems or incidents related to icing.

Second, there are the erroneous statements that wind energy works an average of less than 130 days a year (or less than 30 percent of the time). This allegation confounds two rather disparate measures of wind production, availability factor and capacity factor.

The availability factor, or the percentage of time that a wind facility is available to generate power, is very high at Searsburg. Its long-term average is over 90 percent, in fact. The capacity factor, meanwhile, is the percentage of power that a facility actually produces compared to what it could theoretically produce if it was working flat-out for an entire year.

Renewable energy facilities like hydro, solar and wind tend to have lower capacity factors than conventional plants because of the intermittence of their power source. The capacity factor in Searsburg has been very close to original projections (around 25 percent), taking actual wind conditions into account.

Third, wind energy opponents argue that turbines are excessively noisy. While this was a problem in the 1980s, equipment, improved engineering and aerodynamic blade design have virtually eliminated it. Consider arranging to take a tour of the Searsburg facility this summer to "hear" for yourself or ask local residents.

Lastly, there is the false claim that wind power has failed in other countries. Wind power is in fact the fastest-growing renewable energy source in the world. Rather than fading in places like Denmark, wind has been such a success that the Danish Parliament reached an agreement on March 29, 2004, to increase its share of national energy production from 20 percent to 25 percent over the next five years.

As the debate over the future of wind power in this state continues, I urge you not to be swayed by the misinformation being circulated by a select minority of wind power opponents. I can be reached by e-mail at vera@northeastwind.com and will be happy to provide additional truthful information as well as the sources for the facts that I cited above.

John Zimmerman.
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